Wenvoe Wildlife Group

Minutes of the 6th Annual General Meeting held at 7pm on Friday 11th January 2013 at the Community Centre, Wenvoe.

Apologies for absence:

Ian Blessley

John Custance

Jacky Custance

Janice Ball

Roy Carr

Ethel Kennet

Before the formal AGM started the Chairman gave a presentation on birds in and around Wenvoe covering the species recorded and species expected along with some webcam footage of Blue Tits nesting. 

There were 21 present at the meeting – a very good turnout and with 5 new members.
Agenda Item No.1: Minutes of Last Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held on 12th January 2012 were agreed

Agenda Item No. 2: Election of officers

It was proposed and agreed that the existing officers be re-elected.

Chairperson

Terry Hoy (4th term)


Vice-chairperson
Sybil Green (3rd term)


Treasurer

Judith Holmes (4th term)


Secretary

Bruce McDonald (4th term)

Committee members

Annie Bennet
Ian Moody


Janice Ball


Jacky Custance

John Custance

Agenda Item No. 3: Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s report showed a balance of £261.77. The main income was a prize from the best Kept Village competition for the Community Orchard and subscriptions. Expenditure of £574.08 was mainly down to the purchase of hedging, fruit trees and shrubs. £50 was due to be paid for the renewal of the insurance policy via Keep Wales Tidy.
Agenda Item No. 4: Secretary’s Report

This had been another year of good progress despite some appalling weather:

1. The Upper Orchid Field had been awarded Green Pennant status for four consecutive years. 

2. The Group received a special feature award as part of the Best Kept Village competition for the third year running, this time for the Community Orchard.

3. £150 in Homebase vouchers had been received as part of the Wild Weekend programme and had been used in the construction of a raised bed on the Station Road Community Orchard
4. £300 in Garden Vouchers had been received from Keep Wales Tidy. Part had been spent on a cordless hedge trimmer and the balance would be spent on plants and herbs for the Shakespearean garden and the Physicians of Myddfai herb garden
5. £190 came from the Countryside Council for Wales which had been used on aquatic plants in the community pond and some shrubs surrounding it. Unfortunately some of the aquatic plants had been stolen.
6. Steady progress in eliminating the ash on the Upper Orchid Field had been made and the plan was to continue to restore the ancient meadow that had once existed here.
7. The Cubs had helped to lay the chippings on the paths as part of their activities on the field.

8. Wildlife walks had taken place from Spring, through Summer and into early Autumn. The focus has switched slightly towards foraging and making use of wild plants in recipes. This had proved popular and will be continued next year.
9. Communication had continued via Whats On, notices on the noticeboard and the village website. The leaflet on the Upper Orchid Field had continued to be distributed locally. 

10.  The Vale of Glamorgan Council had agreed to draw up a Management Agreement to cover the activities carried out by the Wildlife Group on the Upper Orchid Field. This was originally agreed in 2009 and formally endorsed by the Council in 2010 but no progress had been made in getting council officials to implement the agreement despite intervention by our County Councillor. This agreement would open up the possibility of further funding applications so it was particularly frustrating that this option could not be pursued because of a lack of interest by officials.

11. Material donations from individuals has taken the form of a wheelbarrow, slabs for the pond, dormice tubes and boxes, a Ribston Pippin apple and some Tenby Daffodils.
12. The Group had continued to record a number of veteran trees as part of the Woodland Trust’s Ancient Tree Hunt. The Group was registered on the system as a recording organisation.

13. The Pomaria survey had identified a large number of native and other fruit trees growing in the surrounding countryside and these had been mapped. The trees growing on public land in Walston Close had been identified as Red Victoria and those on the Grange park as Rootstock.

14. The group was participating in the People’s Trust for Endangered Species’ survey of traditional orchards covering an are that included the parish of Wenvoe and extending up to St Nicholas. Most orchards had disappeared in the last 100 years.

15.  A total of 88 fruit trees had been planted in the 4 orchards including some rare Welsh provenance trees such as Nant Gwrtheryn.
16. A pond had been created in the Community Orchard and hedgerow planted with 120 thornless and edible saplings (e.g. Hazel). There had been some vandalism with the liner being punctured and external water had pushed the liner up. After draining the pond down twice a repair of the punctures had been attempted and weights had been used to stabilise the liner.
17. Our group insurance from Keep Wales Tidy had originally been provided free but the cost was now £50. The committee had decided that this should be pursued and this had been done.

18. An approach had been made by the new Vale Village Church indicating that they would like to get involved with the orchards and would be prepared to contribute funds for the purchase of fruit trees or other suitable items.
19. Gwyndaf Breese had provided some weather results for 2012. These showed that:

Highest temperature was 31 on 21st July

Lowest temperature -7 on Feb 3 and Dec 6 

Longest period without rain 13 days, March 18-31

Longest period of rain 26 days, April 17 to May 11

Wettest month Dec – 294mm

Driest month March, 44mm

Annual rainfall 2042 mm (well above previous year 1265)

Highest 24 hour rainfall 45mm on Sept 22, 41mm on Dec 20

Last Spring frost -1 on April 10

First Autumn frost -1 on October 27

2012 was stated to be the wettest since 1910, March the sunniest for 90 years, April the wettest and coldest for 90 years.

20.  A number of wildlife courses would be run through the year based at the Community Centre and in the surrounding fields and woods. The community would also benefit from the wildlife records that would be produced from the field visits.

21. Funding was being sought for the noticeboard and bee/hotel for the Community Orchard. Design input was sought from members who would like to get involved and it was also requested that they look out for bricks etc. with small holes that would be suitable for solitary bees and wasps. In addition ideas were requested on using transparent blocks or tubes that would allow visibility of the larvae within the sealed tubes.
22. It was hoped to prepare packs of teacher-support material that could be used in conjunction with visits to the Upper Orchid Field and orchards.

23. There was some minimal website presence on the village website. It was hoped that a dedicated website could be created covering the activities of the group and the sites managed.
There being no other business the chairman closed the meeting at 9.10pm
